llinois Department of Transportation

Office of Highways Project Implementation / Region 1 / District 1
201 West Center Court / Schaumburg, lllinois 60196-1096

May 7, 2025 CORRECTED LETTER

Mr. Joshua Burman
Director of Public Works
Village of Homewood
17755 Ashland Avenue
Homewood, IL 60430-1776

Dear Mr. Burman:

The lllinois Department of Transportation, on behalf of the State of Illinois,
intends to enter into an Intergovernmental Agreement (“Agreement”) for
Maintenance of Municipal Streets with your municipality. The scope of work,
including the roadways covered in this Agreement, is listed in Part 5. This will
replace our previous ten-year Agreement which expires on June 30, 2025.

Part 5 includes a clause to allow modifications to the location listing as
appropriate and as mutually agreed to by both parties. Any modifications shall
be in writing and must be approved by the Regional Engineer or his or her
designee on behalf of IDOT and by the PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR on behalf
of the Governmental Body authorized to approve these modifications.

Updated Computation Sheets for the period of July 1, 2025, to June 30, 2026,
are included with the contract. The adjustment factor used to determine the
rates is based on the 1.60% increase published by the Engineering News
Record. The annual payment for your city will be $100,908.00.

Please review and sign the attached two copies of the Agreement, and return to
Jacek Ejmont, D1 Maintenance Contracts Engineer, lllinois Department of
Transportation, 201 W. Center Court, Schaumburg, IL 60196. In order to
execute the contract by July 1, 2025, please return it no later than May 30,
2025. One original of the executed agreement will be sent back to you once all
parties have signed it.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Jacek
Ejmont, D1 Maintenance Contracts Engineer, at (847) 705-4641.
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